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Lutheran Church of Our Redeemer 

Our Redeemerõs Voice 

Remember in Your Prayers 

Remember in your Prayers:  Those homebound, in nursing homes, recovering and/or taking treatments, who 

face difficult situations or problems, those who are hurting or struggling or have lost loved ones, those serving 

our country both home and abroad.  Prayer request cards are available on the ushersõ stand. Place the completed 

card in the Prayer Box. Your request will be forwarded to the LCOR Prayer Chain by Dot Whiting.  Names will 

remain on the list for three months, unless otherwise indicated. Requests must be resubmitted to continue an 

additional three months. Please pray for the following:   

 

Alyssa, Christina, Dorothy, Gerry Sr. and Gerry Jr., Malik, Meghan, Lou & Anita Boette, Nolan Clagg, 

Susan Franklin, Dorothy Gahn, Dot & Gerry Hannon, Austin Harding, Martha Jensky, Robin Kirby, 

Dan Larson, Andrea Lutze and Magdalena Grace, Trudy McCoy, Colleen Pearson, Marge & Mike Plant, 

Roma Family, Pastor Schlak, Bea Vidal, Nancy Williams.  

Placing Flowers on the Altar 

Altar Flowers... Just a reminder that it is members and friends of LCOR that put the 

flowers on the altar on Sundays.   After the two services are done for that day the 

flowers belong to you and you can take them home with you.    

 

If there is a special request for the flowers, (if you don't want a certain flower, or 

would like a certain color scheme) please either write this on the chart with your 

other information or leave a note for the church secretary or email at office@lcor.org.  

Please do not contact the flower shop directly as we have a system in place for making 

sure everything is ordered correctly.  If you would like to put flowers on the altar, sign 

up on the large flower chart in the hallway on the bulletin board.  Be sure to include 

your name and phone number (should there be any questions).  They may be given in 

honor of someone, in memory of someone, an event (anniversary, birthday etc.) or 

simply to the Glory of God.  If they are being given in honor, memory, celebration of 

someone please write that on the flower chart.  If no reason is stated the flowers will 

be given to the Glory of God.  

 

You must sign up a minimum of 7 days in advance. Flower arrangements are 

$35.00 each.  Please place your payment in the offering plate no later than date your 

flowers are on the altar and be sure you designate the payment as "altar flowers."  

These flowers belong to you, after the flowers adorn the altar area for both services, 

please take your flowers home.  



From the Pastorõs Desk 
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At the June semi -annual Congregation Meeting, it was decided to give me 

a sabbatical for as much of the summer as I desired.  I decided to take off 

the entire month of July and the first week of August.  I did this primarily 

because my lymphoma had returned and I anticipated hospitalizations for 

treatment.  As a matter of fact, I traveled to Massachusetts General 

Hospital to receive my CAR -T cells treatment on an outpatient basis on 

Tuesday, July 18.  I had to return to MGH for daily check -ups on July 19, 20 and 21.  I then had to be 

hospitalized for almost a week from Saturday, July 22 - Thursday, July 27.  The hospitalization occurred 

because of my abnormally high pulse rate which was due to my new CAR -T cells having worked so well.  

(The heart, I have come to understand, plays a role in dispensing with dead cancer cells and my heart 

was, essentially, overloaded.)  The good news is that the CAR -T cells were doing their job!  

 

Indeed, I had a PET scan on Tuesday, August 15 and then met with my oncologist on Wednesday, 

August 16 to discuss the results of the scan.  I am most happy to report that once again I am cancer free.  

Let us hope and pray that the CAR -T cells will continue to stick around within my body this time and 

also continue to prevent any future outbreaks of lymphoma!  I do feel as if I am getting stronger each 

and every day!  

 

I want you to know how grateful I am to  all of you for granting me what amounted to six weeks of time 

away from my parish duties in order to enjoy my sabbatical.  I was able to get some needed rest during 

my time away and also spent a week hosting my mother and sister as they came for a visit during the 

first week of August.  I returned to the office and my parish duties on Monday, August 7.  It feels great 

to be back! 

 

With the approach of September, I anticipate a return to a very full schedule.  We will host the last week 

of our summer worship schedule on Sunday, September 3 (Labor Day weekend).  On Sunday, September 

10 we will return to our regular schedule with Contemporary Worship at 8:30; Christian Education at 

9:45 and Traditional Worship at 11:00 a.m.  Pr. Michael Fruth will return to teaching the Adult 

Christian Education Class with studying the issue of theodicy (why is there suffering) for the first eight 

weeks of classes.  I will return to teaching the 7th and 8th grade Confirmation Classes.  Jessica Keaney 

is starting her first year as Christian Education Chairperson.  Based upon her past leadership 

experiences of overseeing Vacation Bible School, I know she will do a fantastic job leading Christian Ed.!  

 

Other events in September that I draw your attention to: Our very own Lindsay McAuliffe will be 

getting married on Saturday, September 9 in Connecticut (and, Yes, I've been asked to preside at the 

wedding as Lindsay marries her fiancé Jarrett); and we will host an outdoor worship service on 

Saturday, September 30 starting at 3:00 p.m. in which we will have a Blessing of the Animals.  So, plan 

on bringing your beloved pets to our outdoor  gathering and we will seek God's bountiful blessings upon 

the many animals that enrich our lives!  

 

It looks like September will be a full month!  

 

God Bless, 

Pr. Rick Schlak  
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òGodó and òSufferingó will be the theme of the Adult Forum study this fall.  Through the text of scripture 

varying perspectives on òwhy suffering isó é òon why we sufferó will be presented.  Faith seeking to 

understand òGodó and òSufferingó is a challenge to all Christians. Come, be a part of the Adult Forum!  

All are welcome!  

Adult Forumñ òGodó and òSufferingó 

Sunday, September 3 rd  is our last Sunday of the summer worship schedule.  Starting on Sunday, 

September 10 th , our regular worship schedule begins...Contemporary Worship 8:30 a.m., Christian 

Education 9:45 a.m., Traditional Worship 11:00 a.m . 

Worship Hours 
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September has arrived and college classes are back in session.   

The Social Ministry Committee of LCOR hopes to keep in touch 

with our students as they navigate collegiate life and pursue 

their dreams.  To remind them that the folks at LCOR are 

thinking of them, we plan to email the monthly newsletter and 

to mail the occasional greeting card to them.  

 

We need your help!  If you are the parent of an undergraduate or 

a graduate student, please email the church office 

(office@lcor.org) with your student's postal & email 

addresses.  Contact a member of the Social Ministry Committee if youõre curious about our outreach 

efforts (or any of our other activities).  

 

Thanks for your help!  

Social Ministry Committee  

 

Loni Ivanovskis, Chairperson  

Marla Adams, Sandie Connelly, Karen Geromini,  Linda McCoy, Pastor Schlak, & Brian Williams  

College Student Outreach 

Photo Release Form for Minors  

 
The Lutheran Church of my Redeemer has my permission to publish my childôs photograph in LCOR 
newsletters (which is also posted on our church website), and in the church displayed in the narthex.    
 
 
Parent/Guardianôs Signature:      Date    
 
Parent/Guardianôs Name:           
 
Childôs Name:             
 
Telephone Number:            
 
 

The Lutheran Church of My Redeemer has my permission to publish my child's photo on the church's 
Facebook Page.  Pictures of Children will not be tagged.  This section is for Facebook only.  

 
YES _____ You can use my child's photo on LCOR's Facebook page.  
 
NO _____You cannot use my child's photo on LCOR's Facebook page.  
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You can find updated Server Schedules as well as the monthly calendar on the churchõs website at 

www.LCOR.ORG ñThe Calendar and Server Schedule are updated on regular basis.  
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Sunday School Registration Form 

Christian Education 2017-2018 School Year 

*************************************************************  

 
Name of Child: ___________________________________________________________ 

 

Date of Birth: _____ /         /_____   Date of Holy Baptism:           /              /___________ 

 

Date of First Holy Communion: ____/____/_____   

 

Entering Grade Level and Age: ______________________________________________ 

 

Parentsô or guardiansô names: ________________________________________________ 

 

Address: ________________________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Family email address: ______________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Numbers: __________________________________________________________ 

 

Health Concerns: Food Allergies or Special Needs:_______________________________ 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Willingness to Volunteer. No experience necessary. We would love the help! 

 

Substitute Teacher___________________________ What grade? ___________________ 

 

 

Please fill out this form one per child in the family and return to the churchôs office 

ASAP prior to September 10
th

. This will help the teachers and staff organize their 

classroomôs curriculum needs. 

 

 

Blessings, 

 

Jessica Keaney  

Christian Education Committee Chair  
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October Hayride and Pumpkin Fest 

October Hayride and Pumpkin Fest at  Wardõs Berry Farm: Hayride, Pumpkin Picking and Snacks  

Sunday, October 22, 2017 for 12:30 -1:30 (Patriots play at 8:30 at home;  Rain date: 

same day inside at church)  

 

RSVP will be placed on the bulletin board as the date gets closer.  Cost is $11.50 per 

child and includes hayride and a sugar pumpkin.  Adult rides for free accompanying a 

child.  Others are $3 plus the cost of the pumpkin you pick as sizes and cost 

varies.   Afterwards, enjoy cider and donuts!"  

The Lutheran Church of Our Redeemer  

2017-2018 Christian Education School Year  
 

Christian Education -Sunday School runs from September 10, 2017 through May 20, 2018. At 9:45 am, all the students will 

gather as a whole in the Sanctuary every week for the opening session of Sunday school. After an appropriate 10 -minute 

session, the classes will be dismissed to their respective classrooms and will end at 10:45 am promptly. Students will need t o be 

picked up in their respective classrooms. Parents can wait outside the classroom doors for students. Students cannot leave th e 

Sunday School classroom without their parent unless prior arrangements have been made with the teacher. Regular scheduled 

classes will be held every Sunday except for scheduled multi -class days, scheduled holidays, and inclement weather. Please feel 

free to contact your childõs teacher or Jessica Keaney (jessmeagan@comcast.net)  by email if you have any questions or 

concerns.  

 

Teachers:  

Prek (3) - Kindergarten:  Becky Silva and Sue Blanchard  

Grades 1 & 2:  Elizabeth Higgins and Karly Willson  

Grades 3 & 4: Sally Haugen  

Grades 5 & 6: Ian Christianson and Stacy McGhehey  

Substitutes:  Diana Bjork and Karen Giovanoni   

************************************************************************  

September 10, 2017: Final day for Registration and First Day of Sunday School (1st Sunday after Labor Day) 

October 8, 2017: Multi-Class Day, 9:45 to 10:45 am (No Opening session)   

November 2017 : Parent permission and student participation forms will be sent out this month in preparation for the Christmas 

Pageant. 

December 17, 2017: Christmas Pageant Program at the 2nd Service. (Final practice is prior to the 2nd service during the Sunday 

school hour.) 

December 24, 2017: No Sunday School! Have a great Christmas!  

December 31, 2017: No Sunday School! Enjoy Winter Break!  

February 18, 2018: No Sunday School! Enjoy School Break! 

February 25, 2018: No Sunday School! Enjoy School Break! 

March 25, 2018 : Palm Sunday. Students will participate in singing at the 1st Service on Palm Sunday. Parent permission and 

student participation forms will be sent out earlier this month. EASTER EGG HUNT WILL TAKE PLACE DURING SUNDAY 

SCHOOL!! 

April 1, 2018: No Sunday school! Happy Easter! 

April 15, 2018 : No Sunday School! Enjoy School Break!  

April 22, 2018: No Sunday School! Enjoy School Break!  

May 20, 2018: Last Day of Sunday school. Sundae Sunday. Multi-Class Day. Awards. 



September Birthdays and Anniversaries  

Tina Barre                                                        

Mackenzie Burton                                                    

Jacob Campbell                                                                      

Alexander Christianson                                                                                                   

Ian Christianson                                                                

Daniel Colvin                                                           

Blake Cruckshank III                                            

Matthew Deal                                                                         

Keith Dearborn                                                                              

Maiju Frisoni                                                                

Jan Fruth                                                                               

Dan Giovanoni                                                                                     

Richard Haugen                                                                                       

Lizzie Higgins                                                                                  

Renee Hopkins                                                                             

Susan Houghton                                                                      

Neil Kasten                                                                

Liam Kett                                                                                                       

Brian Kronenwetter                                                                               

Melissa Mabee                                                                               

Chris McAuliffe                                                               

Lauren McNeil                                         

Ryan Murphy                                                                        

Jim Redmond                                                                    

Beth Schachter                                                                           

Oliver Stenehjem                                                                                   

Blessing of the Animals 

Name tags... The name tags will be updated by September 10th the first Sunday back for our regular 

worship hours. Please try to remember to wear them each week so other members and guests can 

become familiar with who you are.  Sometimes we meet people several times but don't always remember 

their name, the name tags helps with this as you don't have to say, I am sorry but what is your name 

again.  If your name tag is wrong or you can't find one with your name on it, please leave a note for the 

church secretary and she will make sure you get one.  Thank you  

Name Tags 
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Steve Taft                                                                                      

Jackson Tupper                                                                  

Jennifer Vacca                                                                

Matthew Vines/Cavanaugh                                                  

Mallori Waldron  

 

 

  

                    

Don & Linda DeVore                                                                        

Jeff & Jen Dumas                                                                            

Ric & Nancy Giese                                                                                  

Paul & Lynne Harrison                                                                                  

Kevin & Suzanne  Higgins                               

John & Evy Houghton                                                                              

Gary & Melissa Mabee                                                                                

Bill & Barbara Niemann                                                                         

Allan & Myrna Pearson                                                                              

Steve & Carla Taft     

 

If you do not see your name listed, then your information is 

missing from our database. Please contact the church 

secretary with the information so we can update our 

records.  We donõt want to leave anyone out. 

Blessing of the Animals : Saturday, September 30 at   3:00 in our parking lot.  Please invite neighbors 

and friends to join us as we celebrate those creatures great and small that add so much to our lives.    All 

animals must be caged or leashed.  



Lutheran Church of Our Redeemer 

 

 

 

 

 

www.LCOR.ORG  

212 Main Street  

Foxboro, MA 02035  

508-543-4071 

Office@LCOR.org 

If you are interested in receiving the newsletter by 

e-mail rather than the regular mail, please sign up 

on the E-Mail signup sheet on the bulletin board, 

or leave a note on the secretaryôs desk (providing 

your name and e-mail address).  You can also 

send an e-mail to Office@LCOR.org with your 

request to be added.  

Each month the e-mail version of the newsletter 

will be e-mailed out generally 3 days prior to when 

the printed copy comes out.  The e-mail version is 

in color.  You can print out only what you want 

printed.  The format of the e-mail bulletin is normal 

sized paper.    

For those of you concerned with computer viruses, 

the church computer is updated and checked 

weekly and all e-mail addresses are kept 

confidential.   The e-mail bulletin is sent out to all 

as a blind copy so if it is forwarded the only email 

address that is seen is the churchôs. 

If youôd like to put flowers on the altar, simply sign up 

on the large flower chart on the bulletin board in the 

hallway leading to the education wing.  

They may be given in honor of someone, in memory 

of someone, an event (anniversary birthday etc.), or 

simply to the glory of God!  If the flowers are being 

given in honor or memory of someone, please write 

that on the flower chart. If no reason is stated on 

the chart then flowers will be given to the ñGlory 

of God.ò 

You must sign up a minimum of 7 days in advance. 

Flower arrangements are $35 each. Please place 

your payment in the offering plate and be sure you 

designate the payment as ñaltar flowers.ò  

These flowers belong to you, after the flowers adorn 

the altar area for both services, please take your 

flowers home. 

        Flowers for the Altar                                 Receiving E-Mail Newsletter 


